AUSTRALIAN UNIERSTIY ALUMNI COUNCIL

The Australian University Alumni Council, representing the interests of over a million graduates, is appalled by the threat of massive cuts to funding for universities proposed by Dr Kemp.  Just as cosmic black holes annihilate everything they consume, the effect of feeding higher education into the budget black hole would cause massive destruction of the hopes and aspirations of thousands or young Australians, the careers of hundreds of academics and other employees, and the economy of many provincial towns dependent on their local university.  This would engender a sharp rise in unemployment, which the Minister claims he wishes to reduce.

The quality of degrees must suffer as a result of a decline in resources, affecting the status of our awards internationally.  As academic salaries are falling seriously behind those of other countries, there is a perception that we may no longer be capable of attracting or retaining researchers and teachers of the highest quality.  The very sensitive Asian market in higher education, which is worth two billion dollars to Australia annually, would quickly dry up if we were seen to deliver a product inferior to that offered in North American institutions.

The effect of slashing student numbers in regional universities would be quite devastating to those areas in which they are situated, almost all of which returned Coalition members at the last election because they trusted the Prime Minister’s word.

The universities have been through several years of downsizing and efficiency reviews, and many are already severely in debt because or their attempts to maintain the highest levels of course delivery and research despite budgetary pressures.

Performing a pre-frontal lobotomy on the brain of the “clever” country would be a shocking start for a Government committed to keeping its promises and governing for all Australians.
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